                                           CYNGOR CYMUNED MATHRI
                            MATHRY COMMUNITY COUNCIL 
                 MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 18th JULY, 2022.

Present:  Cllrs:  Jill Morgan, Alan Price, Brynley Morris, Graham Johns, Tim Mason
In attendance:  Vanessa Walker - Clerk

Apologies:  C Cllr. Neil Prior, Cllr. James Richards

1. Representation by Members of the Public 

2. MINUTES
The Minutes of the last meeting held on the 20th June, 2022, were read and approved.   Proposed by Cllr. Alan Price and seconded by Cllr. Bryn Morris.

3. MATTERS ARISING
· Defibrillator training – ongoing, hopefully to be arranged for September.
· EPG strimmer storage.  The strimmer storage box has been delivered.  The Clerk was asked to produce a sign asking people to take care of the strimmers and also to order the flower troughs for the Castlemorris village green.
· Speed signs on the A487.  These are working now.
4. FINANCE 
          Payments requested:
 Internal Auditor - £40.00





 Pembrokeshire Pride - £25.00


      Proposed by Cllr. Bryn Morris, seconded by Cllr. Tim Mason.


 


     Account information:  Balance of current a/c -   £771.17   
                                            Balance of  deposit a/c -  £2008.58

5.     PLANNING
        PCC – letter confirming that an investigation will be made into alleged breach of planning 

        control at Starways Farm, Mathry received.
        PCNPA – email confirming that an investigation will be made in alleged breach of planning 

        control at Pentop, Abercastle received.

6.     i)  CORRESPONDENCE   

a)   Funding request from Pembrokeshire Pride received. After discussion it was agreed to give a donation of £25.00.  Proposed by Cllr. Bryn Morris seconded by Cllr. Alan Price. 
    b)   Save Withybush Campaign – 3 documents received.  Cllr. A Price proposed that the Community Council complete a Model Motion on behalf of the Save Withybush Campaign..   Seconded by Cllr. Bryn Morris   All in favour.
    c)    PCNPA – there is an opportunity to put up a free discover point display panel in the Community Hall.  Councillors agreed that the smaller version would be appropriate and the Clerk was asked to order one.
    d)  A letter had been received re Rhoslanog Fawr, after the agenda had been prepared, which replied to comments on the development which had come to the June meeting. 
 ii)  NEWSLETTERS
      Community Newsletter - June  







            
  iii)  CONSULTATIONS
        None.
        

7.  COMMUNITY HALL
    A letter has been written by Cllr. Alan Price about the EPG funding.    With regard to the need to  

    clarify the Trust Deeds it was agreed that the Clerk would initially settle any bill for legal advice re the 
    Trust Deeds.   The Hall Committee would then refund at least 50% of these legal costs.  Proposed by 
    Cllr. Graham Johns, seconded by Cllr. Tim Masom.  All in favour. 
8. FRENCH TWINNING
   The meeting on the 6th July and BBQ had been cancelled.

9. PEMBS COUNTY COUNCIL REPORT
      None available.

10. PO Mobile Van

      The van will not be coming to Mathry on a Friday any more.   
11. Meetings 

      It was agreed that there would be a physical meeting in September and a Zoom one in October. 
Signed ……………………………

Date  …………………………….. 
